
GENERAL PROCUREMENT NOTICE 

Project name: Improving the energy efficiency of public buildings  

Country: Ukraine  

Sector: Energy Efficiency  

Funding sources: Nordic Environment Finance Corporation (NEFCO), Neighbourhood Investment Platform of the 
European Union (NIP), Khmelnytskyi City Council 

Procurement: Works, goods and services  

Notice type: General Procurement Notice  

Issue date: 26 October 2021  

Closing date: 25 August 2022    

Khmelnytskyi City Council, Ukraine, intends using the proceeds of a loan from Nordic Environment Finance 
Corporation (NEFCO), grant from Neighbourhood Investment Platform of the European Union (NIP) and funding 
from the city, towards the costs of a project aimed at improvement of energy efficiency of public buildings in 
Khmelnytskyi city. 

The Project foresees implementation of energy-efficient measures at 6 educational buildings (Kindergartens No. 8, 
23, 45, 47, 48 and School No.1) in Khmelnytskyi city which characterized by high thermal and electrical energy 
consumption. The Project will result in reduction of energy consumption and CO2 emissions as well as budgetary 
expenditures savings. Also, it is of great social importance since implementation of the project will improve the 
quality and conditions of education services and will extend lifetime of the buildings. 

The Project is a sub-project of the NIP II Ukraine Energy Efficiency in Small & United Municipalities Programme with 
a total investment of about 13 mln. EUR for projects in 12 municipalities in Ukraine.   

The Project, which has the total estimated cost of approximately 3.35 mln. EUR (including loan and grant funds as 
well as local co-funding), will require the procurement of the following works, goods, and services for 
implementation of energy efficiency measures in educational buildings of Khmelnytskyi city: 

 Thermal insulation of walls and socle; 
 Thermal insulation of flat roof; 
 Windows and doors replacement; 
 Modernization of ventilation and lighting systems; 
 Modernization of heating and engineering systems, etc. 

Tendering is expected to begin in the fourth quarter of 2021. 

Contracts to be financed with the proceeds of a loan and grant from NEFCO will be open to companies from any 
country and will be subject to the NEFCO Procurement Policy and Procedures available at:  
https://www.nefco.int/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/NEFCO-Procurement-Policy-and-Procedures-20210101.pdf.  

The proceeds of the NEFCO loan and grant will not be used for the purpose of any payment to persons or entities, 
or for any import of goods, if such payment or import is prohibited by a decision of the United Nations Security 
Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations or under a law or official regulations of Ukraine. 

For more information please contact: 

Department of Education and Science of Khmelnytskyi City Council 

Tel.: +38 (0382) 794842 

E-mail: osvita@khm.gov.ua 

Contact person: Yulia Ostapova  

Mob.: +38 (098) 7237327 

 

Energy Management Department of Khmelnytskyi City Council  

Tel.: +38 (0382)656116 

E-mail: energy@khm.gov.ua 

Contact Person: Natalia Plekanets, Head of the energy management department   


